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Minutes of the November 16,2006 Meeting

. The regular scheduled meeting of

“the Arkansas-Boston Mountains
Chapter of the National Railway His-
torical Society was called to order at
7:00 p.m. on November 16, 2006 by
President Gary McCullah, at the Shi-
loh Museum General Store in Spring-
dale, AR. There were 21 members
and one guest, Rumor, the dog pre-
sent.(Ed. note- Rumor is Ray Getty’s
dog)

Secretary, Clare McCullah’s min-
utes of the October, 2006 meeting
were approved as printed in the No-
vember Scrambler.

National Director and Editor Tom
Duggan was out of town.

Bill Merrifield has volunteered to
take over as the new Editor of the
Scrambler. Ray Toler gave him his
first article. Arrangements were
made for Clare McCullah to e-mail
the minutes of each meeting to the

new editor. Do oot :
) Chuck Girard, stated the sign com-

i

Treasurer, Katherine Mindoro,
read the financial report to the mem-
bers. The report was approved as
read.

Membership Chairman, Chuck
Girard, said membership renewal
notices have arrived. He will be send-
ing them out to the members to col-
lect dues for 2007.

Special Events Chairman, Al Ka-
eppel, reported the Children’s Train
event is December 2, 2006 at the Ar-
kansas & Missouri depot. A signup
sheet was circulated for those who
hadn’t previously signed up. The first
2007 event is the Sugar Creek Train
Show on Saturday, February 24,
2007.

Mr. Kaeppel said at the Fort
Smith Frontier Days 60 certificates
to children were passed out. The
members enjoyed themselves even
though there weren’t very many peo-
ple attending the event.. The purpose
of this year's festival was to savor the
historical side of Fort Smith so a lot

of the booths weren’t present. Overall
attendance was very low. Next
month’s meeting and Christmas
party will be held at Colton’s in Fa-
yetteville, AR on Thursday, Decem-
ber 14, 2006 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30
p.m. A gift exchange will be held.

Programs and Activities Chair-
man, position vacant at the present
time. Bill Merrifield stated he would
give the program in January on Re-
building the Baltimore and Ohio
Railroad; Mike Sypult will give the
February 2007 presentation followed
by Gary and Clare McCullah in
March 2007.

Axchives chairman, Al Kaeppel,
stated he didn’t have any new infor-
mation to share from the archives.

Map Committee Chairman,
Travis Walls, reported no map sales
at Frontier Days.

Sign Committee Chairman,

mittee was a major success. All signs
except Schaberg and Lancaster have
been erected. He stated that some of
the signs need back sides for easier
viewing by passerbys on roads. He
requested the Chapter provide backs
for the backs for the signs at Rudy,
Chester, and West Fork. President
McCullah asked for a motion to use
Chapter funds to place backs on the
three signs. The motion carried. Gary
McCullah and Chuck Girard thanked
everyone all of their hard work on
the signs on last Saturday’s workday.

Old Business: Mitch Marmell
stated he has developed a prototype
to obtain the e-mail addresses of all
of the Chapter members who have e-
mail.

New Business: Ray Toler stated
he talked to Annie Oswald, Bob
Oswald’s wife, who stated that Mr.
Oswald is home from the hospital.

Ray Getty brought a sleeping car
lock for everyone to view. He stated
the lock is from an ex-Sunset Limited

sleeper. The lock, made by Adams
and Westlake, is a very complicated
lock used between two bedrooms. It

- weighs about 10-15 lbs and is very

well made.

David McDonald brought the
schedule for the KCS Holiday Ex-
press. He stated it would be in North-
west Arkansas on December 4-5,
2006. He stated that it was a very
colorful show and children will really
enjoy it.

David McDonald gave the present
nominations for 2007 Chapter offi-
cers. They are as follows: President:
Gary McCullah; Vice President:
Mitch Marmel (Correction: During
this month’s meeting it was an-
nounced in error that Chuck Girard
had been nominated for Vice Presi-
dent. It should have been Mitch Mar-
mel. Our apologies to Mr. Marmell
for the error.); Secretary: Clare
McCullah; Treasurer: Katherine Mi-
nodoro; Editor: Bill Metvifield: Na- "
tional Director: Chuck Girard; Chap-
ter Board Director: Mike Sypult.
President McCullah thanked the
Nominating Committee for their
hard work.

The meeting was adjourned by
President McCullah. He reminded
the membership to donate to the cof-
fee kdtty.

Clare McCullah

Secretary of the Arkansas-Boston
Mountains Chapter

National Railway Historical Society
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The Schnabel Car

The Schnabel car is a special rail-  operate in a regular freight train The by a TrainOrders.com subscriber who
road car that is used to transport largest Schnable car in North America thought the car was some type of spe-
heavy items such as transformers and  is owned by a U.S. subsidiary of the cial caboose. Thisparticular unit origi-
spent nuclear fuel assemblies. They are Swiss-Swedish company ABB. It can nally was built for the Canadian utility
not common as there are only 30 in carry a load of up to 800 tons. Trans Alta Utilities .It is now owned by
operation in North America. The ' . ) Mammoet, a Dutch company that spe-
Schnabel car is designed so that the Here are two images of a Schnabel  i51i760 in heavy lifts on a worldwide

load becomes part of the car. When not 2 on the Union Pacific at Pine Bluff, 1,50
carrying a load the Schnable car can AR in October 2006. They were taken

Right-The
Schnabel car
has a large
number of
axles and sev-
eral trucks to
spread out the
enormous
weight of the
loads.

It must have
been an enor-
mous job
checking the
journal boxes
in the days of
‘friction bear-
ings.

Left-Note the
GPS tracking
unit on the
roof of the
caboose as-
signed to this
Schnabel car.
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I The Scrambler newsletter is published monthly
by the Arkansas-Boston Mountains Chapter of
the National Railway Historical Society. Opinions
expressed in the Scrambler are those of the Edi-
tor or the author and not those of the Chapter or
NRHS unless otherwise stated.

Chapter meetings are held at 7:00 PM the third
Thursday of each month (December excepted) at
the General Store of the Shiloh Museum, 118
West Johnson Street in downtown Springdale,
Arkansas. The Chapter does not meet when
Springdale public schools are closed by reason of
bad weather.

2007 calendar year annual dues of the Chapter
are $37.00 for an individual and $41.00 for a fam-
ily. Dues include a membership in the Chapter
and the National Railway Historical Society.
Your membership includes five publications per
year issued by the National Railway Historical
Society and the monthly newsletter distributed
by the Chapter. Dues are payable on a calendar
year basis with individuals joining after Septem-
ber 1 being paid up for the next calendar year.

Membership forms and more information may
be obtained from Chuck Girard, Membership
Chairman, 7510 Westminister Place, Fort Smith,
AR 72903-4252 or 479-484-1500.

The Chapter is a tax exempt entity under
501(c)(8) of the Internal Revenue Code. Dona-
tions to the Chapter are tax-deductible to the ex-
tent permitted by law.

Wal-Mart Head Office

In the October 2006 Scrambler ,
Bill Black, the Frisco Bentonville
agent, mentioned that the Wal-
Mart Head office had doors for
freight cars.

Ken Ziegenbhein, Editor of the Ar-
kansas Ratlroader for the past 25
years, visited Northwest Arkansas
in 1974 in search of abandoned
railroads. He took a large number
of color photos of abandoned road-
beds and other railroad items. Two
‘mages are especially interesting.
One is an image in the Kansas City
& Memphis that shows the old
streetcar body that once was a café

in Cave Springs. The car body isin Thanks to Chapter member Mike
fairly good condition suggesting Sypult for bringing this informa-
that it was used as a café in the tion to my attention. The pictures
1960s. are quite fascinating. They are
most definitely worth a trip to a
library should you not have access
to a computer.

The other interesting image was a
shot of Arkansas & Oklahoma
roadbed. What is especially inter-
esting is that in the distance is the
Wal-Mart Head Office with at least
two boxcars, one is yellow, at
unloading doors.

The color images are at
http://www.trainweather.com/aban
rrarkansas-1974.html.






